Distance Learning Advisory Committee
Minutes
September 22, 2009 - 3:30 p.m.

Raburn Wing, Room 305

Members present: Bruce Gordon - Chair, Larry Adams, Keedra Harris, Sherri Hester, Randy Horn, Sara Huntley, Ben Kimbrough, Cathy Malone, Chris Maynard, John McGee, Stephen Putman, Betty Rickard, Craig Robertson, Leigh Thompson, B.J. Wilson Members absent: Debbie Chaffin, Tim Collins, Vickie Hulsey, Katie Kinney, Natasha Lindsey

Bruce Gordon called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. The committee members introduced themselves to each other.
Craig Robertson was elected as vice chair of the committee and Leigh Thompson was elected as secretary. 

The committee then discussed committee assignments and projects for the upcoming year. 
A. The committee discussed the possibility of recommending the development or standardization of guidelines for out-of-state tuition for DL students. A number of issues were raised including those involving the academic common market, coding individuals for administrative purposes, online programs versus online classes, and “true” distance learners versus those living on or near campus and taking online classes.  It was suggested that this issue be referred to legal counsel before proceeding. The discussion was tabled until the next meeting.
B. A subcommittee was formed to examine issues related to Helpdesk and Support Systems. The subcommittee will examine whether or not there is a need for extending current helpdesk assistance. They will contact peer institutions, look at staffing issues, and look at funding issues associated with expanding helpdesk services. This subcommittee will also be responsible for making a recommendation on Tegrity renewal and explore options for a replacement system if the decision is made not to renew the Tegrity contract. The members of this subcommittee are: John McGee - Chair, Larry Adams, Randy Horn, Bruce Gordon and Sara Huntley. Other members from outside the DLAC may also be asked to serve on this subcommittee. 
C. A subcommittee was formed to look at the Distance Learning Best Practices Conference and make recommendations for change and improvement. This subcommittee is also charged with examining the need for mandatory training for all faculty teaching online courses. The subcommittee members are: Craig Robertson – Chair, Tim Collins, Debbie Chaffin, Vicki Hulsey, John McGee, and Natasha Lindsey.
D. Dr. Thornell, VPAA & Provost, has charged the DLAC to revise the Distance Learning Policy Manual and make it available in PDF format. A subcommittee was formed to work on this task. The subcommittee members are: B.J. Wilson – Chairs, Sherri Hester, Leigh Thompson, Betty Rickard, Larry Adams, Ben Kimbrough, Natasha Lindsey, and Katie Kinney.
E. Dr. Thornell has also charged the committee (in a joint charge with the Undergraduate Curriculum Committee) with implementing the Online General Education Component by fall 2010. This component requires that all General Education courses be offered online. A subcommittee was assigned to work on this task. Subcommittee members are: Chris Maynard – Chair, Wanda Bradford, and Kendra Harris.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Leigh Thompson

